

OCTOBER 2024

WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 29

Katie Lambert
Headquarters, CO

Be praying for all the school visits Cadence will make this fall. Pray for fruitful conversations and that the Lord provides full-time Cadence Staff interested in Children's Ministry, Student Ministry, and Adult Ministry. Pray that He opens the doors for students to see the big Kingdom at work through internships with Cadence. Please see the specific staff, school, and visit dates noted below.

Mobilization Team Headquarters, CO

Thank you so much for all your prayers! They are necessary for Kingdom work! Our Fall Candidacy is October 6–11. Please be praying for the three couples and one single who will be going through the final stages of being accepted as Cadence missionaries. It is a very busy week for everyone involved, including lots of meetings and fun times together. Pray also for those who are doing Partnership Development in preparation for going to the field.

FALL 2024 MOBILIZATION CAMPUS VISITS

Katie Lambert

- Moody Bible Institute, Internship Fair, September 24–27
- · John Brown University, Ministry Fair, September 29-October 3
- · Colorado Christian University, Missions Day, October 8
- · Liberty University, Ministry Fair, October 29-November 4

Rick and Paula Scott

Liberty University, Global Emphasis Week, September 23–27

Bill and Diane Sperry

• Grand Canyon University, Mission Fair, September 30

Kevin Schieble

• Baylor University, Missions Week, October 1–3

Trevor and Jennifer Claypool

· Columbia International University, October 7-9

Stephanie Caudle

· Grace College, Missions Week, October 28-November 1

Greg and Heidi Carl	son
Naval Base Kitsap,	WA

Please pray for the development of a servant team for the ministry and wisdom to shepherd them as we plan for the fall and winter.

Joe and Caitlin Fletcher Naval Air Station Oceana, VA

We are working with a local chapel to bring a Bible study to the base barracks! We are so eager to get started with this ministry!

WEEK OF OCTOBER 6

Julie Converse
Fort Wainwright/Headquarters, AK

Please pray for people to join Cadence who love our military and who are ready to share the hope that we have in Christ Jesus. There are many opportunities to fill in at different locations around the world and to serve for various lengths of time, from a few weeks to full-time house ministries. Maybe

God is tugging at your heart to come join us. Visit Cadence.org/Serve to learn more.

Laurel Givry Fort Jackson, SC

Our Military MomCo group (formerly MOPS) is starting again for the fall. We are excited to have the support of a local church to host us and provide free childcare. However, for that offer to be realized, we need more childcare volunteers. Please join me in praying for that, as well as more table leaders and mentor moms to love ladies in the name of Jesus.

Chris and Melissa Stephenson USAG Wiesbaden, Germany

Thank you for praying for my niece, Olivia. Stage 4 Ewings Sarcoma is not an easy diagnosis to accept for a 16-year-old. Keep praying she will beat it. God can heal her, and we hope He will!



WEEK OF OCTOBER 13 Danny and Kathryn Perez Eastern Field Leaders, NC Our Eastern Field Cadence ladies will gather October 21–24 to rest in His love and encourage one another. Would you ask God's blessing on our time, that each gal would receive from Jesus, and their love for each other would grow? Pray for beautiful weather so gals can enjoy Him outdoors.	Joe and Caitlin Fletcher Naval Air Station Oceana, VA We are jumping back into our regular ministry rhythms and kicking off The Anchor's Friday Night Bible Study in Ecclesiastes. Pray for the new Sailors coming in to feel welcomed and loved.
Ralph and Betty Camp Ambassadors, NV Our plans to move to Wilsonville, OR are moving quickly. Please pray for the Lord's wisdom in our decisions. This could all happen by mid-October.	Katie Lambert Headquarters, CO We have launched our 2025 Summer Internship application. Be praying for future Cadence staff to show interest and take a step of faith to do an internship with Cadence.
Julie Converse Fort Wainwright/Headquarters, AK Our PWOC is studying the book of Genesis every Thursday evening using Jen Wilkin's study. We have several ladies who are very new to Bible study and young in their faith and some that need to trust in Jesus. We had 33 last week and will be gathering in different groups for the study. Please pray for me and the other leaders of each group to present the Word accurately and faithfully each week.	John and Marcie Good Joint Base Pear Harbor-Hickam, HI Thank you for praying that the chaplains at the joint base would demonstrate spiritual leadership. We definitely see the desired change on this subject, and we praise God. It's really exciting to recognize these answers. Please keep praying that chapel attendees will engage with the leadership by attending Bible studies and responding to God's direction as volunteers.
WEEK OF OCTOBER 20 Danny and Kathryn Perez Eastern Field Leaders, NC Victory Ranch, our ministry between Ft. Jackson and Shaw AFB, will be the featured ministry for the 2024–2025 Joshua Project. In the coming months, Cadence will help raise funds for the ministry. Pray that folks will be generous as they consider the needs of Victory Ranch, and that promotion of the need would be done excellently. Our son's court appearance will be October 21, and we are asking God for final resolution for this Marine.	Joe and Jill Vincent Spangdahlem Air Base, Germany Pray for the hospitality house, leadership, and limited-term Cadence staff who will be filling in for us while we are on Home Assignment/Sabbatical. Praise God for our daughter's return to Jesus! Chris and Melissa Stephenson USAG Wiesbaden, Germany Please pray for the Ruizes who are considering taking on the role of Cadence Associate Field Staff (CAFS) to assist with our singles ministry. Pray for them to feel confident and confirmed in this decision.